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To: Chris Sullivan 

From:  Gayle Sturdivant, City Engineer 

CC:   

Date: October 10, 2024 

Re: Woodmen Road Addition No. 3 Annexation Project Statement 

 
Woodmen Road Addition Number 3 annexation is for a small section along the northerly portion of 
Woodmen Road right-of-way located midway between Westwood Road and Cedar Valley Lane.  This 
annexation area is comprised of 0.1075 total acres and is contiguous to the city limits along the 
southerly and easterly portions. 
 
Woodmen Road in this area is mostly within the City limits with the exception of this small section.  The 
City has received a quitclaim deed from El Paso County for this section and now is being submitted with 
the annexation petition.  Since the parcel being annexed is for right-of-way only there will be no 
requirement to establish a zone. 
 
 
 
 


